

绝密★启用前(新高考卷)

英语试卷

注意事项:

- 1. 答卷前,考生务必将自己的姓名、准考证号填写在答题卡上。
- 2. 回答选择题时,选出每小题答案后,用铅笔把答题卡上对应题目的答案标号涂黑。如需改动,用橡皮擦干净后,再选涂其他答案标号。回答非选择题时,将答案写在答题卡上,写在本试卷上无效。
 - 3. 考试结束后,将本试卷和答题卡一并交回。

第一部分 听力 (共两节,满分30分)

做题时, 先将答案标在试卷上。录音内容结束后, 你将有两分钟的时间将试卷上的答案转涂到答题卡上。 第一节(共5小题; 每小题1.5分, 满分7.5分)

听下面 5 段对话。每段对话后有一个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项。听完每段对话后,你都有 10 秒钟的时间来回答有关小题和阅读下一小题。每段对话仅读一遍。

例: How much is the shirt?

A. £19.15.

B.£9.18.

C.£9.15.

答案是C。

1. What kind of movies does the man like?

A. Romance movies.

B. Detective movies.

C. Horror movies.

2. Where does the conversation probably take place?

A. In a bookstore.

B. In a library.

C. In an office.

3. What is the woman doing now?

A. Listening to music.

B. Revising her paper.

C. Writing her first paper draft.

- 4. Why does the woman think Vancouver is her favorite city?
 - A. She spent her childhood there.
 - B. She lived there for the longest in her life.
 - C. She went to university there.
- 5. What do we know about the woman?
 - A. She has trouble with her graduation.
 - B. She will have to work in another city.
 - C. She shows little interest in literature.

第二节 (共15小题: 每小题 1.5分, 满分 22.5分)

听下面 5 段对话或独白。每段对话或独白后有几个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项. 听每段对话或独白前, 你将有时间阅读各个小题, 每小题 5 秒钟, 听完后, 各小题将给出 5 秒钟的作答时间。 每段对话或独白读两遍。

听第6段材料,回答第6、7题。

6. What will the woman see on Saturday?

A. Sculptures.

B. Photographs.

C. Paintings.

7. Who will pick up the man?

A. Caroline.

B. George.

C. Lauren.

听第7段材料,回答第8、9题。

8. How many people does the man want to book a table for now?

英语试题 (新高考卷) 第1页(共8页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



A. Five.

B. Six.

9. How will the man probably come to the restaurant?

A. By subway.

B. By car.

C. On foot.

听第8段材料,回答第10至12题。

10. Why did the woman go to the library?

A. To find some books.

B. To avoid seeing the man.

C. To study in a quiet environment.

11. Where will the woman probably live next term?

A. In a dormitory.

B. In an apartment.

C. In a shared house.

12. What will the woman do next?

A. Go to the dormitory.

B. Talk to her roommates.

C. See an agent.

听第9段材料,回答第13至16题。

13. When did the woman come back home?

A. On Monday.

B. On Thursday.

C. On Friday.

14. What does the woman think makes Railay beach popular?

A. Convenient transportation.

B. Good views.

C. Low prices.

15. How does the woman feel about the man's suggestion?

A. Approving.

B. Doubtful.

C. Uninterested.

16. What's the probable relationship between the two speakers?

A. Coworkers.

B. Fellow classmates.

C. Teacher and student.

听第 10 段材料, 回答第 17 至 20 题。

17. How long was Carver trapped?

A. For 5 hours.

B. For 8 hours.

C. For 18 hours.

18. What was Carver doing before the earthquake?

A. Doing homework.

B. Watching TV.

C. Cleaning furniture.

19. Why did Carver once stop calling for help?

A. He was too weak.

B. He was completely desperate.

C. He wanted to save energy.

20. What is the speech mainly about?

A. An earthquake experience.

B. Signs before earthquakes

C. A study about earthquakes.

第二部分 阅读 (共两节,满分50分)

第一节 (共15小题: 每小题 2.5分, 满分 37.5分)

阅读下列短文,从每题所给的 A、B、C、D 四个选项中选出最佳选项。

A

HIKING AT TEGERNSEE

The Tegernsee mountains offer tours for every taste with over 650 kilometres of marked trails. If you are expecting a summit (顶峰) moment with a view over the entire lake, then our mountain tours are the right place for you — whether Wallberg, Hirschberg or Riederstein: The Tegernsee mountains await you.

Tours offered

- · Family-friendly circular hiking trails and high-altitude trails
- · Winter walks
- · Alpine crossing
- · Mountain tours for beginners but also for advanced climbers

Hiking Tour features

Regardless of whether it is a "leisurely circular route" or a "mountaineer" type - everyone around Tegernsee is

英语试题 (新高考卷) 第 2 页 (共 8 页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



guaranteed to get their money's worth because the unique breathtaking views of the Alps and lakes make the every hike an unforgettable experience. In addition, the hiking trails are excellently marked and enable even inexperienced mountaineers to find their way around the Alps.

Hiking seasons

We recommend that you do not go hiking when temperatures are high in the high summer months or when there are heavy snowfall and freezing temperatures. The best time is between September and early November or between April and May.

Don'ts

- · Do not hike off the beaten track
- · Do not leave rubbish lying around
- · Do not feed any animals that you meet while hiking at Tegernsee

If you are out and about in the Tegernsee mountains, you should definitely stop in one of the numerous Bavarian mountain huts and treat yourself with a real Bavarian "summit bread time". After all, you will still need energy to explore the many other mountains around the Tegernsee.

21. What is special about hiking at Tegernsee?

A. It has the longest hiking trail.

B. It provides winter hiking routes.

C. It is only intended for advanced climbers.

D. It provides beautiful scenery of the Alps and lakes.

22. What is the best time to go to Tegernsee for hiking?

A. January.

B. March.

C. October.

D. December.

23. What are tourists allowed to do while hiking at Tegernsee?

A. Hike off the beaten track.

D La

B. Leave rubbish lying around.

C. Feed animals that they meet.

D. Eat some bread in a mountain hut.

B

My parents had been married less than two years when my dad was diagnosed with ALS. Making a decision regarding whether or not to start a family was difficult at the time, but due to their faith and positive outlook, they chose to do so. Had they not shared the same optimism, my older brother John would not be here, and I would not be writing this today. To say that I am thankful for their decision is an understatement. My dad has had a long battle with ALS and is still fighting after 26 years.

As a child, my parents did everything in their power to keep things as normal as possible for my brother and me. Unfortunately, I have very few memories of my dad when he was still able to walk because of how young I was when he lost that ability. However, I can confidently say that as a girl, my childhood felt completely normal. Our friends came over a lot. John and I were very involved in sports, and my parents were at every game.

ALS isn't just a deadly disease – it is incurable. Most patients do not live even close to 26 years like my father has been able to. ALS is also a lonely disease, for both the patients and caregivers, as they go through hardships those around them will rarely understand. My mom is his primary caregiver, and my brother and I help out as much as we can. She is a remarkable mother and wife, the backbone of our family, and none of us would be here without her.

Dad is the strongest person I know. He has overcome his physical limitations due to how strong he is mentally. Every day is a battle, and every day he fights hard. He truly believes every day is a gift. Some days are worse than others, but he would rarely let you know. It takes a certain kind of faith, will, ambition, and strength to handle such a desperate diagnosis, and he has never faltered(退缩).

24. How does the author feel about her parents' choice of starting a family?

A. Grateful.

B. Indifferent.

C. Angry.

D. Regretful.

微信客服: zizzs2018

英语试题(新高考卷) 第3页(共8页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

官方网站:www.zizzs.com



25. What does the author intend to stress about her parents in Paragraph 2?

A. Their optimistic attitude.

B. Their family values.

C. Their love for children.

D. Their difficult situations.

26. Which of the following words can best describe the author's mom?

A. Determined and caring.

B. Humorous and knowledgeable.

C. Talented and demanding.

D. Generous and strict.

27. What can be concluded from the family's story?

- A. Hardships and difficulties are unavoidable in life.
- B. One has to learn to shoulder responsibility courageously.
- C. The presence of parents is important to children's development.
- D. Inner strength and family support can help overcome physical limitations

C

P-22 lives alone in a big city. He is famous for travelling across two massive freeways and making his home in a Los Angeles park near the Hollywood sign in California, US.

The lonesome big cat has become a symbol of the shrinking genetic diversity of wild animals that must remain in ever smaller habitats within cities, or risk becoming roadkill.

But P-22 is about to get the world's largest wildlife bridge so he can roam more widely and safely. US transport officials and conservationists will build the \$128 million wildlife crossing over a major freeway, hoping to fend off the extinction of mountain lions and other species.

The bridge will give big cats, coyotes, deer, lizards, snakes and other creatures a safe route to open space and better access to food and potential mates. Fewer animals crossing the road also reduce the accident risk for drivers.

The span along freeway US 101 will be the first of its kind near a major US city and stretch 61m above 10 lanes of busy freeway and a secondary road.

"When the freeway went in, it cut off an ecosystem. We're just now seeing impacts of that," said Beth Pratt of the National Wildlife Federation. Scientists have been tracking mountain lions fitted with GPS collars. They found that roadways are largely trapping animals in the nearby Santa Monica Mountains and across the middle of Los Angeles to Griffith Park, where P-22 has now settled.

Construction is expected to begin within two years and to be completed in 2023, according to engineer Sheik Moinuddin, project manager with the California Department of Transportation (Caltrans). The bridge will be about 50m wide at the top and to the animals crossing it will look just like the surrounding bush. It will also include authentic-looking sound and light barriers.

Moinuddin said Caltrans considers it a special project that the agency hopes will inspire others like it across California. One of the reasons it's special is that 80 percent of the money to build it will come from private sources rather than government. Officials are considering offering naming rights to the bridge in exchange for a big donation.

28. What does P-22 refer to?

A. A mountain.

B. A lion.

C. A non-profit charity.

D. An actor.

29. What's the main purpose of building the wildlife crossing?

A. To bridge the bends.

B. To shorten the distances.

C. To relieve the traffic jam.

D. To reduce roadkill of wild animals.

30. What can we say about the bridge?

A. It looks natural.

B. It looks fancy.

C. It is intelligent

D. It is low-cost.

31. What do we know about the project?

A. It is designed only for big cats.

官方微信公众号:zizzsw

B. The bridge will be named after P-22.

C. Most of the funds are from private donations.

D. The construction is expected

.---整、 4 . 平 /4 0 而)

咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

官方网站:www.zizzs.com

微信客服: zizzs2018

D

Now some businesses are using Artificial Intelligence as a shortcut to writing materials for them in hopes of saving time and effort. Sure, computers are great at capturing (捕捉) information and recognizing trending searches, but translating that information into an organized piece of writing designed specifically for you? Not so much.

Your job as a business owner is to connect with your customers. To show them you "see" them, understand them, and you can deliver. You want to reach your clients not just by showing calculated content that shows you are relevant. The job of AI is to skim the surface and bring you back keywords and phrases that are, well, robotic. However, through the complexities of human thought and emotion, human content writers far <u>surpass</u> AI in choosing just the right words that can touch and attract other humans.

People who use AI to generate their writing materials might think it will save them time, but the opposite ends up being true. We've all been in situations where we take a shortcut to save time, and it ends up creating more work. The same goes for using AI for writing. For example, it captures a lot of the top-ranking content for you to slap onto your blog, but you then have to go back and figure out how to transform that forced content into your business's voice, style and tone. It's like someone giving you a pair of pants. Yay! Pants! But they are not your size or color, so you spend even more time mending them and trying to talk yourself into liking them than the time you would have spent just getting the pants for yourself.

AI has had much more success in fields such as manufacturing and technology. For now, there isn't any AI writer software sophisticated (水學高的) and creative enough to sound just like a human.

But humans do have limitations and AI writers can work with writers as an aid. You can imagine AI that could do your research for writing a white paper, or fact check for you. These types of tools could be incredible time-saving tools for writers in the future.

- 32. Which of the following is closest to the underlined words "surpass" in paragraph 2?
 - A. Overlook.
- B. Overmatch.
- C. Satisfy.
- D. Replace.

- 33. How does the author present his opinion in Paragraph 3?
 - A. By listing figures.
 - B. By giving an example.
 - C. By analyzing causes.
 - D. By making predictions.
- 34. What does the last paragraph mainly talk about?
 - A. The limitation of AI writing.
 - B. The debates about AI writing.
 - C. The expectation of AI writing.
 - D. A theoretical basis behind AI writing.
- 35. Which of the following can be a suitable title for the text?
 - A. What Are Artificial Intelligence writers?
 - B. Why is AI Applied to Content Writing?
 - C. How Does an AI Content Writer Work?
 - D. Will Artificial Intelligence Replace Real Writers?

第二节 (共5小题: 每小题 2.5分, 满分 12.5分)

阅读下面短文,从短文后的选项中选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项。选项中有两项为了余些本英语试题(新高考卷) 第 5 页 (共 8 页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



Winter garden maintenance (打理) isn't much fun when it's miserable outside. <u>36</u>. Replace fences with composite screens (复合屏风)

Our garden fences provide much-needed privacy as well as safeguarding children and pets, but they can require a fair amount of maintenance in terms of staining and sealing to protect them against the elements. A great alternative to traditional wooden fencing is composite screens. __37__. Thus they are more durable and less likely to be damaged by the elements.

Plant evergreens

When it comes to plants, evergreens are a great choice for ensuring that your garden looks its best all year long. Evergreens will add a special look to your garden with very little maintenance. You may also want to consider getting a few larger plants rather than lots of smaller ones. 38.

Experiment with ornamental (观赏性的) grass

Ornamental grasses can look impressive in a garden of any size. 39. Try combining grasses such as Elijah Blue (which you should only need to cut back every couple of years) with varieties such as Festuca Glauca and Miscanthus Sinensis for a beautifully natural look without too much maintenance.

40

If you fancy doing away with your lawn completely but don't want your garden to look plain and bare, a green wall may be the answer. Climbing plants, including honeysuckle, are ideal for a green wall and can give your garden a natural look while allowing you not to be that busy.

- A. Plant wild flowers
- B. Grow a green wall
- C. And they need significantly less maintenance than standard lawns
- D. Use these expert tips to design a low-maintenance winter garden
- E. It will help you to cut down on gardening hours during the winter
- F. Kitchen gardens have become increasingly popular in recent years
- G. These are made of fence panels created from a combination of wood and plastic

第三部分 语言运用 (共两节,满分30分)

第一节 (共15小應:每小應1分,满分15分)

阅读下面短文,从每题所给的 A、B、C、D 四个选项中选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项。

Melvin felt sad. His classmates had been <u>41</u> him for weeks. They called his sneakers "dirty." Yet Melvin has a very good friend, Mello. Mello <u>42</u> it when kids made fun of Melvin.

One day after school in October, Mello called his mom. He started crying. His mother asked why. Mello said he was __43_ of his classmates teasing Melvin. Mello asked if they could buy Melvin __44_ and he could use his own money. He wanted Melvin to know they __45_.

His mother was happy that Mello wanted to do this. Not every kid would give up something so another child can have it, she said. "He is the most <u>46</u> person," James said. Mello thinks people should <u>47</u> nice to others. "It just put a real <u>48</u> in my stomach to see somebody have to go through that," Mello said.

That night, Mello and his mom went to a store. Mello used \$135 he had 49 from his allowance to 50 the pair of black-and-white Nike Dunks. The next day, he gave them to Melvin at school. Mello was so 51 to give the shoes to Melvin.

Melvin said he was "grateful" for Mello's 52. "I was totally 53." he said. Melvin said he is doing some extra chores at home to try and 54 his friend for the gift. But Mello insists 55. "You don't have to pay me back," he told his friend. "It's just a gift."

英语试题 (新高考卷) 第 6 页 (共 8 页)

6 官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

官方网站:<u>www.zizzs.com</u> 微信客服:zizzs2018



41. A. consulting with	B. chatting with	C. picking on	D. remarking on
42. A. wondered	B. envied	C. hated	D. judged
43. A. sick	B. fond	C. critical	D. careful
44. A. bags	B. food	C. pens	D. shoes
45, A. afforded	B. cared	C. subscribed	D. warned
46. A. talking	B. giving	C. forgiving	D. struggling
47. A. act	B. approach	C. stand	D. explain
48. A. delight	B. project	C. ache	D. prayer
49, A. earned	B. borrowed	C. raised	D. saved
50. A. remove	B. purchase	C. lend	D. design
51. A. annoyed	B. excited	C. upset	D. patient
52. A. gesture	B. comfort	C. discovery	D. signal
53. A. proud	B. doubtful	C. surprised	D. calm
54. A. repay	B. cheer	C. change	D. direct
55. A. anyway	B. meanwhile	C. indeed	D. otherwise
	7 1 00 1 7 1 Mt // 15	///	

第二节 (共 10 小题: 每小题 1.5 分, 满分 15 分)

阅读下面短文,在空白处填入1个适当的单词或括号内单词的正确形式。

Gaodang Village is a Buyi Ancient Village of one thousand years ___56__ (locate) in Anshun City, Guizhou Province. The preservation project of Gaodang village recently earned a special mention at the Architizer A+ Award.

In the past several years, Gaodang Village __57_ (face) problems including ecological degradation, disorderly construction, low housing quality, especially the young going out __58_ the built heritage being forgotten.

The project also won the 2021 Landscape Architecture Award. The Architizer A+ Award is one of the world's most established architecture 63 (award). It promotes and rewards the best architecture and product designs every year, aiming to raise public 64 (aware) of excellent architecture and increase architectures' positive influence on daily life. Now Gaodang is 65 good example that has been achieving sustainable development in ecology, economy, culture, and other fields, and is now on the way to rural revitalization.

第四部分 写作(共两节,满分40分)

第一节 (満分15分)

假如你是李华,你的新西兰朋友 Chris 想通过观看纪录片来更好地了解中国。请你给他回复一封邮件。内容包括:

- 1. 推荐一部纪录片:
- 2. 推荐理由。

注意:

- 1. 词数 80 字左右:
- 2. 请按如下格式在签题卡的相应位置作签。

官方网站:www.zizzs.com

Dear Chris,	
	Yours
	Yours, Li Hua

英语试题(新高考卷) 第7页(共8页)

微信客服: zizzs2018

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



第二节 (满分25分)

阅读下面材料,根据其内容和所给段落开头语续写,使之构成一篇完整的短文。

"Nadia,aji," Muy called.

Come here, Nadia translated in her head. She followed the sound of her grandmother's voice to the kitchen.

Muy fired off a set of instructions in Arabic. Nadia caught the words for oil and sugar. "Let me guess," Nadia said. "You want me to buy groceries?"

Muy smiled. "Yes. Will you use your Arabic?" Nadia sighed. "You know I don't speak Arabic."

"Try."

"I talk like a baby."

Nadia had come to Morocco every year for as long as she could remember. Her father's whole family lived here in a small seaside town. She could understand most of what her relatives said, but every time she opened her mouth, her tongue stuck on the words. "Try," her father would say. "You won't learn unless you try." But Nadia didn't want to try. It was too frustrating(令人沮丧的).

The old town wasn't big, but it was confusing. The narrow streets twisted into each other like snakes. Nadia loved how kids could move freely here, playing outside or running merrily until dark. The adults watched out for all children, her father said, not just their own.

Nadia weaved past blue doorways, whitewashed walls, and tiny shops until she spotted one that looked familiar. She had been here before with her father, she remembered. Behind the counter stood a boy a few years older than Nadia.

Nadia's palms started to sweat. She opened her mouth but failed to utter a word. Then she just pointed to the oil and sugar. The boy took the items down from the shelf.

As she paid, the boy asked in Arabic, "Are you Moroccan?"

"My father ...," she began.

He nodded and switched to English, "Half and half. How come you don't speak Arabic?"

Here we go again. She shrugged (耸角) and backed out of the shop, cheeks burning. She came to the end of a street where it connected with several others. She should be getting home. But which way to go? She turned right, but the street dead-ended in a courtyard.

注意:

8

- 1. 续写词数应为 150 左右:
- 2. 请按如下格式在答题卡的相应位置作答。

She backtracked and ended up in a small square where she had been a few minutes before.

Looking around at the crowd, Nadia's eyes rested on the face of an older woman who had joined the group.

英语试题 (新高考卷) 第8页(共8页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



关于我们

自主选拔在线是致力于提供新高考生涯规划、强基计划、综合评价、三位一体、学科竞赛等政策资讯的升学服务平台。总部坐落于北京,旗下拥有网站(<mark>网址:www.zizzs.com</mark>)和微信公众平台等媒体矩阵,用户群体涵盖全国 90%以上的重点中学师生及家长,在全国新高考、自主选拔领域首屈一指。如需第一时间获取相关资讯及备考指南,请关注**自主选拔在线**官方微信号:zizzsw。













官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830